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Coming Events 

Fri 23rd  Oct Whole School Assembly – 3/4 Vavlas 

Mon 26th Oct NED’S Mindset Mission Virtual Show 

Tue 27th Oct Squash after school activity 2:15pm-3:45pm 

Wed 28th Oct Maths Show Day ( Yr1/2 ) 

Wed 28th Oct School Netball Competition 

Fri 30th Oct World Teachers Day 

Tue 3rd  Nov Squash after school activity 2:15pm-3:45pm 

Wed 4th Nov Preschool Open Evening  5:00 –6:00pm 
 
 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 

Welcome back to our final term for 2020. It has been wonderful to connect with all our students each morning 

now that we have resumed our daily morning muster. In the holidays we had quite a lot of flooding through our 

Early Years building. To help improve drainage around the school we have commenced the installation of a new 

drain at the end of our Early Years building. Work on this commenced today and we are hoping that it will be 

completed by early next week. 

Our school netball teams competed last night in the first round of the school’s competition. They demonstrated 

“The Wagaman Way” and we were extremely proud of their efforts. This year Wagaman have 3 teams playing. It 

has been wonderful to see all the student interest. A huge thank you to our staff Ms McLean, Ms Brown, Ms 

Chadbourne and Ms Angie for their work with our teams to make this valuable learning experience available to 

our Wagaman students. We wish to thank Jayde Stitfold, Sarah Armstrong, Jacintha Jensen for volunteering their 

time to umpire for us. It is wonderful to see these past students helping us out. 

We had a number of our Year 3/4 students attend the first after school squash session on Tuesday afternoon. 

Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the sessions and are looking forward to attending again next week. The program 

will run for five weeks. 

It has been pleasing to see our attendance sit above 90% over the past two weeks. At Wagaman we like to see 

every student every day. In the event that students are sick or there are specific family circumstances preventing 

attendance at school it is very important that the school is notified. This enables us to record the absence 

accurately in our school attendance records. The Australian Institute for Teaching and School Leadership’s most 

recent report reinforces the strong correlation between school attendance and student achievement. It also 

highlights the importance of forming good attendance habits early. 

We have had a few parents inquire about bringing birthday cakes in to share with classes. As part of our COVID 

plan we are still not participating in the sharing of food within classes. To ensure we have consistency across classes 

in this area, we ask that children do not bring birthday cakes or shared food in to celebrate birthdays. We will 

review our plan at the end of the term with regards to class Christmas parties. Our decisions in this area will be 

based on COVID recommendations. 

Recently we have had a number of students bring chocolates and lollies to school. These types of foods are treat 

foods and we ask that children do not bring them to school. I have spoken to all students about this at muster. 

Next Monday all classes will view a free online performance called NED’s Mindset Mission. We are excited to be 

able to offer this wonderful performance and its important messages to Wagaman students. 

If have any questions or queries please don’t hesitate to contact me at school. 

 

Kind Regards, 
 

Mandy McKinnon – Principal 
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School Council 

 
Hello from the WPS School Council. I am Jonathon Hewitson, Chair of the WPS Council. On behalf of the 

school council, I am opening a conversation with the WPS community, reaching out to you all about 

the school council and why it is important to me.  
 

What is the School Council? 

The school council supports the school, represents our community to help build meaningful partnerships 

and encourage strong community engagement. This is to ensure decisions are made in the best interests 

of all students today, tomorrow and into the future. The school council helps set and endorses the 

strategies for the school, maintains oversight of the school’s budget and projects, ensures the 

community’s voice is heard by the leaders of our school and provides a point of contact for the parents 

and carers of WPS children to discuss any topics on your mind. 

School council consists of representatives from parents, teachers including preschool, school leadership 

and our school Business Manager. We meet monthly to provide governance oversight of what is 

happening and what is expected to happen within the school.  
 

Why I enjoy being on the School Council. 

I have been on the school council for 3 years and the council chair for 2 years. It continues to be a 

rewarding experience, and the small amount of time that is needed as a commitment is a wonderful 

way for me to support my children and the community of WPS. My partner and I have built friendships 

with the parents and teachers at school council leading to a greater sense of connection to Wagaman 

and the school community.  

As a council we are wanting to make WPS an even better place for our children’s education and growth 

through these years. To do this we need the continued support from the school community through the 

school council, to be innovative and always looking at ways to improve.  

I will continue to provide input into the school’s newsletter that is meaningful to you. So please reach 

out and say hi to your council members, let them know what you would like to know about.  
 

What can you do as a Parent? 

Be proactive, engage with your networks, share your thoughts and ideas and be willing to champion 

them. Continue to support your children, and the WPS Community. I look forward to sharing my thoughts 

and ideas with you for the rest of the school year and getting to know you all a little better.  

We would welcome and encourage anyone to come along to the next meeting on Monday November 

16 at 5:30 pm in the school staffroom. 
 

Contact details: wagaman.school@ntschools.net 
 

Council Members:  
 

POSITION NAME  POSITION NAME 

Chair Jonathon Hewitson  Parent representative Birgit Hallenstein 

Treasurer Meghan Hall  Parent representative Marina Hernandez 

Secretary Hannah Schwartzkopff  Parent representative Rachael Pickering 

WPS Principal Mandy McKinnon  Preschool parent 
representative 

Kylie Simmonds 

Teacher 
representative 

Lesley Colling   WPS Vice Principal 
(invited) 

 Dane Russell 

Teacher 
representative 

Lisa McLean  WPS Business 
Manager 

Maria Vlamos 

Parent 
representative 

Gemma Chadbourne  MLA for Sanderson Kate Worden 
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Year 3/4 - Ramsay 

 
Year 3/4 Ramsay are doing a science inquiry unit on materials. Our inquiry question that will help guide 

our learning is: 

What is it made from and why? 
  

Students sorted a range of materials and classified them under 

headings chosen by their group. Lots of interesting discussion 

took place as students didn’t always know the words they 

needed. This activity helped students tune into the question, 

‘What is it made from and why?’ and begin to sort out what 

they already know and what they need to find out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students then identified different gloves and explored the 

materials used to make them and the properties of the materials 

used. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are developing a word wall of the scientific words 

students will need as they continue to investigate 

properties of materials and as they work toward 

answering the big question, “What is it made from and 

why? 
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Camp Australia – 1300 105 343 

 

Wagaman Primary School OSHC 

Newsletter 

Welcome Back 

We’re excited to welcome all families back to one of our favourite times of year – Term 4. It’s a great time to 

reflect on the growth of your child throughout the year and celebrate their great achievements. We’ve got 

some big things planned for Term 4 that we’re excited to share with you in the upcoming weeks. 

We have been busy planning experiences to help children transition back into term time by connecting with 

friends, engaging with fun and enriching experiences, and continuing to explore their interests while in 

service.  

HOMEWORK CLUB 

Our homework club is back and running. We offer a quiet area where children can complete their homework 

with the help of our educators. It runs Monday through to Thursday. Children are encouraged to do their 

homework during this time, however, this responsibility lies with the child and families. 

FEEDBACK & COMPLAINTS 

 

 

Please let Mrs Fatuma know if you have feedback. We value this as it helps us shape our service to meet the needs of 

our families. You can also email us at ntwagamanps@campaustralia.com.au. 

Enhanced Safety and Hygiene. 

With updated policies and measures, we commit to providing a safe and hygienic environment for your 

children to enjoy. 
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Hamper Donations Required 
 

 

Donations are required for our Christmas hampers. 

Items may include; toys, nonperishable foods, and Christmas items. 

Larger donations can be donated for a separate draw e.g. vouchers & special    items. The 

hampers will be drawn at our Awards Presentation on the 15th December 2020. 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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5/6C Blackout Poetry 
Students were challenged to select vocabulary from a single page of text that when put 

together created a unique style of poetry! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

By Jake 
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 By Antonios 
 

By Daniel 
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 By Cybrysh 
 

By Keanu 
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Please contact the office or return the slip below if you are                    

moving out of the school. Classes for the coming year are 

planned in the final weeks of term 4.  

 

If you wish us to give consideration to special requests for 

your child’s future class placement.  Please email or phone 

the Principal. 
 

________________________________________________________________ 

 
Please cut off and return to school 

 

Wagaman Primary 2021 

 

If your child is NOT returning to Wagaman Primary in 2021  

 

Please return this note to the Front Office. 

 

Family name: _____________________________________________ 

 

 

School they will be attending: ________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2021 Intentions 

 


